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A meeting of EXETER CITY COUNCIL will be held at the GUILDHALL, HIGH STREET, EXETER  on 
TUESDAY 26 JULY 2016, at 6.00 pm, at which you are hereby summoned to attend.  The following 
business is proposed to be transacted:-  
 
 
 Pages 

1  
  
Minutes  

 To sign the minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 19 April 2016 and the 
Annual Meeting held on 17 May 2016. 
  
 

5 - 18 

2  
  
Official Communications  

To receive minutes of the following Committees and to determine thereon:- 
 

3  
  
Planning Committee - 23 May 2016 19 - 30 

4  
  
Planning Committee - 27 June 2016 31 - 40 

5  
  
Licensing Committee - 31 May 2016 41 - 44 

6  
  
People Scrutiny Committee - 2 June 2016 45 - 54 

7  
  
Place Scrutiny Committee - 9 June 2016 55 - 64 

8  
  
Corporate Services Scrutiny Committee - 29 June 2016 65 - 68 
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Audit and Governance Committee - 22 June 2016 69 - 72 
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Strata Joint Scrutiny Committee - 7 June 2016 73 - 76 

11  
  
Strata Joint Executive Committee - 21 June 2016 77 - 80 
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Executive - 14 June 2016 81 - 86 
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Executive - 12 July 2016 87 - 100 
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Notice of Motion 
 
  

14  
  
Notice of Motion by Councillor Keen under Standing Order No. 6  

 Exeter’s City Council members wish to reaffirm our unequivocal condemnation of 
any form of behaviour that is racist, xenophobic, incites hatred, discriminates 
against or harms members of our community. We are honoured to represent the 
residents of such a diverse and tolerant city, and we intend to continue to do our 
utmost to ensure that it is a welcoming, safe place for all. 
 
This Council recognises that our open and welcoming community is a key reason 
for this city’s prosperity and its significant cultural value in the South West. We 
also recognise that our city is home to people from many parts of the world, of 
many faiths and of none, and that we all continue to come out in force standing 
shoulder to shoulder with every resident – we are immensely proud to see that 
year on year events such as Exeter Pride and Exeter Respect Festival grow from 
strength to strength. 
 
However, we also recognise that as a council we must not be complacent and 
continue to make sure acceptance and integration is a key aspect involved in the 
decisions we undertake. We will continue to ensure that local partnerships and 
programmes that combat xenophobia and contribute to integration have our full 
support. 
 
We state in the strongest and sincerest terms that if any person is a victim of 
crime in Exeter they need to report it to our local police force. This not only 
means that the appropriate actions can be undertaken but more detailed records 
will enable a more effective response in the future – we will not allow hate crime 
to gain a foothold in our city. 
 
We reassure all people living in Exeter that we will continue to strive every day to 
welcome, value and protect them. Working together, this city will remain 
welcoming, safe and inclusive for one and all. 
  
 
 

 

  

15  
  
Notice of Motion by Councillor Baldwin under Standing Order No 6.  

 The Council calls upon the Government to make fair transitional state pension 
arrangements for all women born on or after 6th April 1951, who have unfairly 
borne the burden of the increase to the State Pension Age (SPA) with lack of 
appropriate notification. Hundreds of thousands of women had significant pension 
changes imposed on them by the Pensions Acts of 1995 and 2011 with little or no 
personal notification of the changes. Some women had only two years notice of a 
six-year increase to their state pension age.  
 
Many women born in the 1950's are living in hardship. Retirement plans have 
been shattered with devastating consequences. Many of these women are 
already out of the labour market, caring for elderly relatives, providing childcare 
for grandchildren, or suffer discrimination in the workplace so struggle to find 
employment. Women born in this decade are suffering financially.  
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These women have worked hard, raised families and paid their tax and national 
insurance with the expectation that they would be financially secure when 
reaching 60. It is not the pension age itself that is in dispute - it is widely accepted 
that women and men should retire at the same time. The issue is that the rise in 
the women's state pension age has been too rapid and has happened without 
sufficient notice being given to the women affected, leaving women with no time 
to make alternative arrangements.  
 
The Council calls upon the Government to reconsider transitional arrangements 
for women born on or after 6th April 1951, so that women do not live in hardship 
due to pension changes they were not told about until it was too late to make 
alternative arrangements.”  
  
 

A plan of seating in the Guildhall is attached 
 
 
Date: Monday 18 July 2016 Karime Hassan 

Chief Executive & 
Growth Director 
 

NOTE: Members are asked to sign the Attendance Register 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please remember to recycle. If you would prefer not to receive paper copies please let us 
know. Contact Democratic Services (Committees) on 01392 265197 or email 
committee.services@exeter.gov.uk  
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